carlton colville TOWN council

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETNG 

Minutes of the Carlton Colville Town Council Meeting held on Wednesday 27 June 2012 at the Methodist Church Hall, Shaw Avenue, Carlton Colville.  The Meeting began at 7.00 pm

Minutes draft until signed.

1 Apologies for absence and record of members present

Members present:  Town Councillors Jill Tyler Chairman, Julie Hall, Terry Fleet, Derek Fletcher, Jose Bamonde, Alistair Mackie Tony Tibbitt, David Kindred, Peter Tyler and Wendy Miles.
Apologies were received from Town Councillors Bill Mountford and Rod Earp, and also from District Cllr Paul Light and County Cllr Kathy Gosling and Sandra Ward from the Transport Museum.
In attendance for part of the Meeting were PCSO Steve Wicks, District Cllrs Frank Mortimer and Kathleen Grant, and Youth workers Debbie Goddard and Ian Castro, and WDC Officer for Community Led Planning Jo McCallum.  Several members of the public were in attendance.  
2 Declaration of interest
There were no declarations of interest
3 Police Report

See attached. Further to this PCSO Wicks confirmed that alarms for sheds and garages could be purchased at the police station and also from hardware stores.  Jo McCallum advised that the Community Safety Partnership was looking to put money towards costs of alarms sold through the police.  
4 Reports from County and District Councillors and outside bodies associated with Carlton Colville and reports from working parties for period since 30 May  2012.  Up to three minutes set aside for each report
Cllr Jill Tyler gave a report.  See attached. The report from The Transport Museum was read out, see attached.  A report was received from the Youth Workers group, Impact, see attached. Cllr Light had sent information about requests for a dog bin near Fordson Way.  A bin for this area was already in the process of being purchased.

The Annual Town Council report was confirmed as having been circulated at the Annual Meeting of the Parish and the sums as indicated on the audit form had been read out at the May Meeting. 
5 To approve Minutes of Town Council Meeting held 30 May 2012
Proposed and seconded by Cllrs Wendy Miles and David Kindred and all agreed.
6 Actions from previous Town Council Meeting of 28 March 2012
The accounts for year ended 31 March 2012 had been sent to the internal auditor and had been received back to be forwarded to the external auditor.  The audit form was signed in accordance with agreement of item 13 of Council Meeting in May.
The Friends of Carlton Court had been contacted and their event publicised.  An update about Borrow Close had been received.  The Clerk had contacted the golf club about the loose horse and been advised that the police had sorted out the matter.
7 Expenditure, to consider agreement of cheques to be signed
See attachment

Cllr Hall queried cheque 1623 and the printing that had originated the costs and all agreed that the question should be raised before issue. The payments were agreed with the exception of cheque no 1623.  Proposed and seconded by Cllrs Bamonde and Mackie.
7i To receive report of expected costs of bus shelter at Beccles Road and discuss agreement
Costs estimates of between £5500 and £6000 for the bus shelter had been received from SCC.  This was above the average cost of £5000 due to additional work requirements at the site but £1000 costs had been saved at the previous bus shelter installed.  The need for a shelter was demonstrated by the number of people using the bus stop including school children.  A consultation had taken place among local residents about installing the bus shelter and this had highlighted parking concerns as some users of the bus stop traveled there by car and parked nearby. Correspondence about this was read out.  Residents thought that a shelter might make the parking problems worse.  A suggestion had been received from resident to site the bus stop nearer to the pub along the road but the technical officer at SCC advised that this was not a safe option due to the bend in the road and traffic speed.  Cllr Hall proposed that the shelter be postponed until the parking matter was looked into.  This was seconded by Cllr Fletcher and all agreed.  Jo McCallum from WDC suggested inviting a member from Suffolk Highways to advise suggestions about what could be done to improve the parking situation.  It was agreed to do this.
7ii To receive information about deposit account for Town Council funds, information circulated
Cllr Terry Fleet proposed and Cllr Tony Tibbitt seconded the use of the Co-op Bank Guaranteed investment account as this gave higher interest than other accounts looked into.  All agreed.  The amount to be invested would be discussed. 
8 Distribution of Draft Minutes from Town Council Meetings held since 30 May  2012, 
These had been circulated
9 Correspondence received
A list of correspondence received had been circulated.
Other Correspondence to be discussed under agenda items 
9iTo receive notification of Revised Code of Conduct, introductory notes and model code adopted by Suffolk Councils 
This had been circulated.  Information received on 26 June 2012 from Suffolk Association of Local Councils (Salc) indicated that Councils would need to adopt the revised Code of Conduct by 1 July 2012.  It was therefore resolved to accept, having been read by all, the Model Revised Code as sent by Salc, this agreed by all.  WDC had advised that Councillors’ Register of Interests were being received electronically and that the facility for this would be available so that this could be completed within the prescribed 28 days. 
9ii To receive notification of adoption of Affordable Housing Supplementary Planning Document, circulated 
This was noted

9iii Invitation to TC Chairman and other to visit East Anglia Transport Museum
Cllr Tyler had received an invitation.  Cllr Tibbitt would attend as well.

Further correspondence received:
The Clerk at Gisleham Parish Council had replied about meeting with Carlton Colville Town Council to discuss mutual concerns and asked for a date.  Cllr Tyler suggested that this.  A date would be arranged.

A request for a dog bin at Hedley Lane was received from East Anglia Transport Museum. 

10 Training, reports on training received and notification of training available
Details had been circulated. Cllrs Peter Tyler and Wendy Miles would attend councillor training.  Cllr Miles would attend training about Data Protection and Freedom of Information.
It was noted that Suffolk Acre AGM would be held on 18 July.
11To receive information from D Cllr Mortimer and from WDC Officer about Community Led Planning
Cllr Frank Mortimer spoke about WDC role in the community including the Youth Council, Play Partnership and Customer Services.  Jo McCallum spoke about how the Community Led Planning Department at WDC was becoming involved in helping with Local Parish and Town Plans and that some funds were available for this. She advised that it could take up to eighteen months to develop a plan and this would involve consultation issuing a thorough questionnaire and analysing replies, costs estimated to be about £5000.  A steering group, ideally numbering 9-12, would be needed with two town councillor members and interested stakeholders.  Jo McCallum advised that it would be useful to hold an open day to inform the public of what was being done by the Council and to invite suggestions of what the public would like to see in a Town Plan and circulated information for Town Councillors to refer to. 
12 Town Plan- to discuss the proposal of, to register all interested parties within the council, and to discuss how best to move this plan forward
It was agreed by all Members to move forward with a Community Led Plan and start by holding a Visionary Open Day to show residents what the Town Council has achieved and to ask what residents would like to see in Carlton Colville.  Proposed and seconded by Cllrs Jose Bamonde and Derek Fletcher and all agreed. Suggestion also made to hold a surgery alongside the event with a second surgery being held later in the year.  
13 To receive update on the progress for use of the old Carlton Colville Primary School site
Cllr Jill Tyler reported on the meeting held with Cllr Goldson and Steve Watts from SCC. on 19 June, (see attachment) where the suggestion had been made for a visioning day to be held with parties interested in the use of the school.  Members discussed this and it was resolved to hold the visioning day this agreed by all, proposed and seconded by Cllrs David Kindred and Alistair Mackie.  This event would be held on Saturday 29 September at Carlton Colville Community Centre during the day. The hall has been booked from 11.30 am to 5.00 pm.  Jo McCallum offered WDC funding for Suffolk Acre to facilitate the Meeting 
14 To receive update on purchase of land for community use at Borrow Close, correspondence circulated  

The Solicitor had sent to The Town Council copies of his correspondence with WDC concerning boundaries.   
15Town Council Newsletter update
There were sufficient funds for two issues of eight pages and two issues of twelve pages during the current year.  For future editions Cllr Wendy Miles would be the school link and Cllr Rod Earp would edit the main part of the newsletter which would be in a similar vein to the current newsletter.  Members would proof read and approve as they did currently. 
16 To propose the formation of a Town Council Finance and Personnel Committee
Cllr Jill Tyler read out her proposal, this was seconded by Cllr Julie Hall.  All agreed. Meetings would take place every two months and would follow the Amenities Meeting.  Members would be Cllrs Jill Tyler, Julie Hall, Wendy Miles and Alistair Mackie.  
17 To discuss holding Town Council surgeries
As at item 12 it was agreed to hold a surgery alongside the visionary day and to hold another one later in the year.
18 To discuss holding the Town Council Meetings on an alternative Wednesday to last Wednesday of the month 
The clerk advised the venue is available on first Wednesday of the month 
It was resolved to change the meetings to first Wednesday of the month.  Proposed and seconded by Cllrs Jose Bamonde and Derek Fletcher.  All agreed.  Amenities Meetings would be held on the third Tuesday of the month.  This would start in September 2012.
19 To discuss having disclaimer on emails and website and facebook
It was agreed to put a disclaimer on the website and facebook similar to that on the newsletter.  Disclaimer would be put on emails at the same time that the new email addresses were put in place.
20 To consider having abeyance list of actions requiring attention.
This was agreed by all, being proposed and seconded by Cllrs Jose Bamonde and Tony Tibbitt. 
21 Items for next months meeting, to include standing orders review, code of conduct, and public participation policy
Current Standing Orders would be sent out to all Members with a note of the alterations to Council matters that had been agreed.  These would be discussed at the July Meeting and updated Minutes to be received at the September Meeting.  Other agenda items to include ID Cards, Impact team and funding, Carlton Colville Primary School building. 
22 Sign cheques
23 Close Meeting
There being no further business the Meeting closed at 9.24

Chairman....................................................Date.........................
Chairman's Report

June 2012

Not much in the way of formal meetings but I have been talking to people about how we move forward.  I have spoken to SALC about matters around governance documentation (policies etc) and have calls outstanding to WDC Planning team.  I also have enquires in hand with WDC Officer's  Mick Southwick and Andrew Reynolds regarding ticketing offences. 

Friday, 1st June 
Met with Christine Sayer (our Clerk) to understand her workload and how we are going to work together.

Tuesday, 12th June
Attended Amenities Committee Meeting.  This was followed by a meeting with Julie Hall, Christine Sayer and myself to discuss some of our ideas for working together.

Friday, 15th June
Attended (and chaired)  the Carlton Colville Primary School Parking Project with Tony Tibbett.  

Saturday, 16th June
Attended Tony Tibbett's home to have official photograph taken for new ID badges

Tuesday, 19th June
Julie Hall and I met with Cllr Tony Godson and Suffolk County Council Officer Stephen Watt who brought us up to speed and discussed the process for moving forward with the School Project.

Wednesday, 20th June
Met with WDC Officer, Jo McCallum to establish our working relationship and understand how WDC can help us with some of the projects that we maytakeon e.g. Community Led Planning.

Thursday, 21st June
Met with PCSO's Winn and Wicks.  Discussed verge parking and dog fouling,  recent incidents affecting the old school site, issues affecting residents who live in  Fordson Way

One other event I attended was the Discovery Family Centre's quiz night on Saturday 9th June, I did this as an individual as I have done on every other occasion.  However, I understand  it has been reported in the local newspaper that in my role as Chairman of the Town Council I gave out the prizes.  I think I have been a little naive and did not make it clear that I was acting in my own regard. 

I have no desire to cause offence or embarrassment to the Town Council and fully understand that I can only act in an official capacity when it has been agreed with my colleagues on the Town Council.   Please accept my full and unreserved apology.

Jill Tyler

Chairman, Carlton Colville Town Council

Notes from Informal Meeting to discuss School Project
held 19th June 2012 from 1900 hours

at Carlton Colville Community Centre, Hall Road

Those present were:
Cllr Tony Goldson (SCC), 


Stephen Watt (SCC Officer), 


Julie Hall (Vice Chair Carlton Colville Town Council)

 Jill Tyler (Chairman Carlton Colville Town Council)
Apologies were received from: Cllr Terry Fleet Carlton Colville Town Council

History

An invitation was received from Stephen Watt on 6th June 2012 offering to bring me (Jill Tyler) up to date with the Old School Site Project and to seek clarification on who was to be the main point of contact and seeking expressions of interest from other parties.  Arrangements were made to hold an informal meeting on the date stated above.

I also invitation to Julie Hall as Vice Chairman of the Town Council.  

Moving Forward

Cllr Goldson advised that the Halesworth project was very much at the forefront of this type of project and were developing the processes which others would benefit from.

Stephen Watt and Cllr Goldson suggested that we hold one meeting to cover both the School Project and a Community Led Planning project.   This way we would not over burden the community with public meetings.  It was felt that this was a sensible approach.  

The finer details would need to be worked out but it was felt in order to get as many to attend as possible that we make the whole experience as easy as possible.  A formal morning session, were we could have speakers from the various organisations/potential partners.  The afternoon session would be more a pop in session where people could "stick" there ideas on sheets of suitability named paper - speakers/partners and others would still be available for people to speak to.  Again to get people/families to attend we could provide tea, coffee, biscuits etc. and possibly an area for children to play/be entertained. 

Cllr Goldson also suggested that there may be merit in talking to the two community centres to see whether they wanted to work with this project in so way shape or form.

Actions

· Cllr Tyler would feedback the information from the meeting to Cllr Fleet.

· Cllr Tyler to confirm who owns each of the community centres.

· Cllr Tyler would confirm with WDC's Community Development Officer (Jo McCullam) what help they could provide and how they would work with us.

· Stephen Watt will start to seek expressions of interest from other parties.
· Cllr Tyler would ask Christine Sayer (Town Council's Clerk) to obtain a suitable venue for 29th September 2012
· Cllrs Hall, Tyler with help from Cllr Fleet would seek Council's approval to proceed with a Public Meeting/Visioning Day at the June meeting of the full Town Council.

Next Steps
Once a decision has been agreed by the Town Council at its June meeting:-

· Publicise the project and it's milestone date(s) in all available media.
· Form a sub-committee to drive the project forward.

· Work out the finer detail for the Visioning Day and assign actions.
Minutes  Carlton Colville Town Council  Meeting 27 June 2012 

Payments to be considered 

NB Nat West Bank has now altered the name of the account from Parish to Town Council.  New cheque book with Town Council on the name starts at cheque number 001621 

	Waveney District Council uncontested election  chq 1621
	£735.36
	

	HCI Data Ltd, domain name for 2 years gov.uk chq  1622
	£129.60  
	

	Expenses stationery, cllr, chq 1623
	£31.67
	

	Expenses stationery clerk chq 1624
	£76.97
	

	Clerks Wages for June chq 1625
	£
	

	Inland Revenue June chq 1626
	£
	


CARLTON COLVILLE TOWN COUNCIL REPORT
FOR THE PERIOD 

30/5/12 – 27/06/12
 

 

THERE HAVE BEEN 19 CRIMES RECORDED.

 

2X FEAR OF PROVOCATION OF VIOLENCE SECT 4

2 OFFENDERS CHARGED

 

 1X PRODUCE CONTROLLED DRUG – CANNABIS

1 PERSON ON POLICE BAIL WHILE ENQUIRIES CONTINUE.

 

 

1X MAKE OFF WITHOUT PAYMENT.

 

1X CRUELTY TO ANIMALS

 

3X COMMON ASSAULT – NO INJURY

 

3X CRIMINAL DAMAGE TO VEHICLE

2 OFFENDERS CHARGED

 

4X BURGLARY OTHER BUILDING

 

1X THEFT OF A PEDAL CYCLE

 

1X THEFT FROM MOTOR VEHICLE

 

1X THEFT OTHER

2 OFFENDERS CHARGED

 

1X THEFT FROM AUTOMATIC MACHINE OR METER

 

REPORT COMPILED BY PCSO 3087 STEVE WICKS

ON BEHALF OF THE SOUTH LOWESTOFT SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM.

 

 

REPORT FROM EAST  ANGLIA TRANSPORT MUSEUM

JUNE 2012
On 16 and 17 June the museum ran “The Eastern Coach Works” weekend which commemorated twenty five years since the ECW factory in Lowestoft built its last bus. Buses and coaches, built by ECW, gathered from around the UK. In addition to the museum’s regular courtesy bus services to Lowestoft and Beccles, a few additional services went to Gunton, Pakefield and the Boulevard at Oulton Broad. Luke Deal from Radio Suffolk was at the museum on the Sunday. 
An important job has been ditching and drain cleaning, which has proved invaluable in the continuing wet weather. This is one of many tasks which have to be undertaken. Garden maintenance has been affected by the weather. The picnic area has been improved with paving under the tables and the tables have been replaced.

Several volunteers have reported that the new local bus routes are very useful. New volunteers have been trained as conductors and are working on restoration projects. More volunteers are always welcome – there is something for everyone. 

Finally, at regional level the training programme from Autumn 2012 to Spring 2013 is being arranged and we are planning what our training needs are as we shall be invited to apply for re-accreditation in 2013. 
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IMPACT Detached Project  Session 14
Pilot Project Youth Provision for 20 sessions in Carlton Colville

Update for Carlton Colville Town Council Week Commencing 25th June 2012

Debbie and Ian from IMPACT Detached Project have now been delivering detached youth work in the Carlton Colville area for 14 weeks. We have been very proactive with offering information to young people and finding out information from them relating to the activities young people want to participate in. Previous history shows that activities led by young people are more successful as the consultation comes from them and includes their ideas and what they want.

Through this consultation we will be running the first of the three activities on offer for young people from the ‘Activities for all funding’.

Friday 6th July at Bloodmoor Community Centre is the date set for the ‘Street Dance Project’  and will be led by Charleigh from Blaze who is well known and respected to many of the young people we have met. Charleigh has recently performed at the Seagull Theatre. We have had a large amount of interest including several young people under the age of 13 years but unfortunately we cannot offer this activity until they are 13 years and over. (maybe next year?)

The detached workers meet on average about 20 + young people per session depending on the weather where this can increase the numbers (some evenings there have been approximately 50+ young people out and about) as well as decrease them. There are many new young people that visit the area to meet up with their friends. Most are from Carlton Colville but there are many that visit from Whitton and Pakefield.

We are continuing to build upon these relationships of trust and respect and continuity with these groups and offer information and support with many issues they may face.

We also act on any e-mails that we receive relating to areas of concern. One such area includes Harrop Dale/Matlock Dale and the young people causing concerns with neighbours regarding playing football on the green. We have recently engaged with some of these young people involved. Many are under 13 years whose parents want them to stay close to home. The older lads are happy to move to an alternative near the Bloodmoor Community centre if the field was marked out with goal posts and the broken glass and dogs mess was cleared and maintained. We are liaising with Cllr Paul Light and the police with this issue also.

We also offer support and informal education to those that are over 13 years with regards to drugs, alcohol, education, employment, training and sexual health having issued several young people with C.Cards and Chlamydia testing kits and offered information about staying safe and healthy lifestyles.

We have asked all young people we have met what activities they would like to participate in within Carlton Colville. We have had a variety of ideas ranging from football tournaments, Bowling, Roller skating. Kite Surfing, Street Dance, Disco’s, and Bouncy Castles etc. Many young people would also like to have a place where they can meet up and chat with friends. Whether this is a club or a café they just want somewhere to sit and chill and hang out with their friends to stay warm

We are also continuing to encourage some young people to set up a small committee to help Carlton Colville Town Council with having young people to liaise with and act as a voice for other young people regarding ‘Youth Provision’ In the area

We will continue to build upon relationships with young people in Carlton Colville and endeavour to encourage young people to attend meetings enabling young people to share their ideas and advocate on behalf of other young people with Carlton Colville Town Council for future projects.

Further Funding for on-going detached Youth Work

We are now in to the 14th session and as above we are only funded for 20 sessions. This will end on 8th August 2012. We would like to know if Carlton Colville Town Council would like to consider the continuation of funding us for this work that we have been delivering to young people out on the streets of Carlton Colville. The cost would be £1200 for 10 sessions which would take us into the middle of October. 15 sessions at a cost of £1,800 would take us to middle, end of November. Experience has shown that the winter months from December through to March are normally too cold and dark with not many young people visiting the area during this period. The costs include staff wages, fuel costs, Tax & NI, stationary and snacks for young people i.e. hot chocolate and cookies.

We realise that we still have 6 sessions left along with the two activities we will also run but we are aware that the Town Council only meets once a month and thought that we should give you notice for the end of the funding between yourselves and Waveney District council.

We really hope that we can continue the detached youth work in Carlton Colville as the relationships that we are building with these young people is working really well along with the links we have with yourselves, the police and the local Councillors.

Debbie & Ian on behalf of IMPACT Detached Project
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